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GM Drilling and Blasting Inc. 
Young Road Project                                                                          
Londonderry, NH                                                                                             
12/08/2021                                                                                                                  
  
Scope of Work:  
 
The Young Road Project appears to resemble similar Londonderry, NH blasting projects we have 

completed. We do not anticipate any unique or unordinary circumstances related to this 

project. The parcel size of the subdivision would categorize this particular project as a smaller 

blasting operation compared to other local blasting projects.  

 

Drilling and Blasting Program Plan:  
 

Permits -  
GM Drilling and Blasting will obtain all necessary site-specific permits from the local regulatory 

departments. All federal permits for the purchase and use of explosives (ATFE) will be obtained.  

 

Safety -  
All crews are trained in the proper use and application of explosives and are additionally trained 

in construction safety. Daily “tailgate” safety refresher talks will be scheduled each morning 
before work begins.  

 

Explosive Transportation and Storage -  
GM Drilling and Blasting Inc. will provide daily delivery of explosives. Onsite, Type II magazines 

or “day boxes” will be available for temporary storage. GM Drilling and Blasting will remove all 
unused explosive products from each day of activities at the end of the shift.  

 

Warning Signs and Guarding - 
• Warning signs will be placed on roadways where work is being performed.  

• The actual blasting area will be under the control of GM Drilling and Blasting personnel 

at all times.  

• The Project Superintendent or his designee will assign guarding positions. All guards will 

have a direct method of communication with the blaster-in-charge and clear visibility of 

the area of concern. These positions will include both inside the project area and street 

level as needed.  

• The blaster-in-charge will inspect the blast and signal the all clear when it is safe to 

resume all activities.  

 

Blast Warning Signal -  
Horn or siren will be used to create the sound:  
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• 3 long whistles = Prepare to blast warning – 5 minutes prior to blast  

• 2 short whistles = Ready to blast warning – 1 minute prior to blast  

• 1 long whistle (immediately after the blast) = all clear  

 

 
 
 
Blasting Control - 

• Pre-blast surveys will be performed per project specification. Post-blast surveys will be 

available on request to citizens or businesses that had these surveys.  
• GM Drilling and Blasting will implement seismic and acoustic monitoring as per project 

specifications. Instrumentation will be located as per specifications. A vibration 

regression analysis will be performed so as to calculate the amount of explosives that 

can be detonated per delay and not exceed the vibration limit specification.  
• Blasting mats will be used on the shot to control the blast and reduce potential fly rock. 
• Blasting operations will be restricted during times listed in the specifications.  
• Test blasting and production blasting will be performed to specifications and any 

required variances for changes of products and blast pattern geometry will be applied 

for if necessary.  
 
Blasting Plan Means and Methods -  

1. Blast holes will be drilled under the direction of GM Drilling and Blasting supervision.  

2. The blast will be designed to minimize blast vibration, air blast, and environmental 

impact. In addition, the blast design will follow current industry standards.  

3. Blast holes will be measured to confirm the required depth before they will be loaded 

with explosive and non-electric detonators approved for the use in this project. All blast 

holes will be stemmed or filled with crushed gravel to confine explosives before any 

detonation.  

4. All loaded blast holes will be connected in the desired delay initiation sequence by a 

licensed blaster. Blast hole initiation sequencing or “timing” will be utilized to blast the 
least amount of pounds of explosives “per delay” as possible and create the largest 

amount of relief.  

5. Blast areas will be cleared to a safe distance as determined by the blaster-in-charge, but 

not less than the specification.  

6. Blast warnings will be sounded in the order previously mentioned.  

7. If all is safe to proceed, the blast will be initiated.  

8. After the blast, the blaster-in-charge will inspect the blast site for a misfire or any other 

potential hazards.  

9. If no problems exist, the blaster-in-charge will signal all clear.  

 
Misfires -  
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• If a misfire occurs, use the one  hour waiting time to clear your mind and think about 

the condition that has been created. Document the hole or area that contains the 

misfire completely, while this is still fresh in your mind. 

• Do not permit any work in the misfire area. Notify the permittee of the misfire. Contact 

your supervisor for assistance. We recommend that prior to re-firing a misfire, another 

blaster familiar with the mine/quarry or construction site be brought in to assist with 

the decision to fire or render inert the explosive. 

• Proper misfire handling should be conducted by experienced individuals familiar with 

the initiation systems and explosives used, as well as the proper techniques to handle, 

neutralize and render safe the explosive materials. Specific recommendations cannot be 

made concerning misfires as every misfire is unique and very site specific. Each misfire 

must be handled individually. 

• All information regarding the misfire must be analyzed completely and a plan of action 

established with a method to "Make Safe" the area. Specific Federal/State or Local laws 

may also dictate additional procedures. 

• When a misfire occurs, the power source used to initiate the blast must be disconnected 

or made safe before entering the blast area to inspect the misfire. All personnel must 

stay out of the blast area for at least 1/2 (30 minutes) hour. Access to the blast area 

must remain blocked and guarded. 

• Once a determination is made by the blaster in charge and another blaster familiar with 

the area, such as adequate burdens, spacing, stemming, etc., a decision may be made to 

re-fire the misfire. Re-firing a misfire is usually the safest and best way to eliminate the 

danger. Extra care must be taken, as the designed pattern HAS changed. 

• Once a determination has been made to re-fire, the blast area must be cleared to 

double the initial perimeter (at a minimum). If this is not possible, alternate methods of 

handling should be considered. 

 
Lightning Hazard  

• In the case of a lightning storm, all explosives will be locked in a magazine and the area 

will be evacuated. All personnel will be required to be moved to a safe location 

designated by the blaster in charge. The blaster in charge will determine when the 

storm has passed and if it is safe to continue working on the job site.  

 







 
 

Resident and Broker Support Letters 
  



To Whom It May Concern- 

My name is Carmel Shea.  I am a 20-year resident of Londonderry as well as the owner of O’Shea’s Caife 
& Tae.  I am writing this letter in support of Aaron Orso and DHB Homes’ proposed development, The 
Farm.   

Over the past 2 decades I have seen many things change in town, but the one constant has been the need 
for housing.  Many people are drawn to this town for its quaint New England charm, highly recognized 
school system, and proximity to Boston.  However, the thing that makes Londonderry truly special, is its 
people and the sense of community that we share.   

The addition of The Farm to Londonderry gives the town an opportunity to further strengthen that sense 
of community by bringing in new young families.  These families, more than ever, value work-life 
balance and want to focus their time on friends, family, and community involvement rather than 
landscaping and snow removal.  The Farm will give them exactly that.   

There will also be a positive economic impact on the town and its businesses through increased tax 
revenues, job creation, and spending.  This type of development would also help attract new businesses 
to meet the needs of a growing community. 

In conclusion, I feel that The Farm would not only meet the growing demand for housing in 
Londonderry, but also continue to stimulate the growth of the local economy and position Londonderry 
for an even brighter future. 

Kind Regards, 

Carmel Shea 
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December 1, 2021 

Town of Londonderry NH 

268B Mammoth Road  

Londonderry NH 03053 

Attn: ZBA/ Planning/ Building Department(s) 

Re: The Farm- Proposed Development 

 

To Whom it may concern, 

I have known Aaron and Kate Orso of DHB Homes for several years. I met them both while searching for 
a new home.  

I have had the opportunity to tour both individual single-family homes, residential developments and 
their condominium projects, all of which are well planned and executed. 

 I purchased a single-family home on 19 Jefferson Drive Londonderry NH from DHB Homes in October 
2019. The process could not have gone better. In fact, in the eleventh hour the buyers of my previous 
home in Derry NH hit a road block in closing on their home in Pelham NH. The domino effect caused a 
two-week delay in my closing on the 19 Jefferson Rd Londonderry home with DHB. Aaron was very 
understanding and accommodating given our situation. 

DHB Homes is an extremely reputable contractor/developer and build excellent quality homes. Their 
sub-contractors are excellent as well. 

While many builders are content to build cookie cutter homes with little regard for quality and style, 
DHB Homes are unique, well-built and affordable in todays over inflated market. 

Aaron Orso, Kate Orson and Rob Meisner are easy to work with, communicate well and genuinely care 
about their clientele. 

I have reviewed the concept for “The Farm” and whole heartedly endorse it. So much so that my wife 
and I may consider selling our current DHB Home on Jefferson Drive and building at “The Farm”. 

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions. 

Respectfully yours, 

Michael Lucci 

19 Jefferson Drive 

Londonderry NH 03035-3647 

603-718-5581 

mlucci210@gmail.com 





January 14, 2022 
 
 
 
Town of Londonderry, NH 
268B Mammoth Road 
Zoning Board of Adjustments 
RE: The Farm Development  
 
 
 
To Whom This May Concern, 
 
 
My name is Brian Hardwick of 19 Wilson Road, Londonderry, NH. I moved to Londonderry three 
years ago from Dunbarton, NH where I raised my family.  I had been looking for a buildable lot 
that fit all my family’s needs, and when this opportunity presented itself, I knew it was 
something I could not pass up on purchasing. I have always wanted to build my own home from 
the ground up, and this is what I was able to do in Londonderry, where to this day I couldn’t be 
happier living.  
 
I own a framing company that I’ve operated for over 30 years with the hope of passing it along 
to my son soon. Finding work in new developments has never been an issue over the last 30 
years, except for the great recession of 2008. The current real estate market is a true concern 
for tradesmen like me, and the continued housing/inventory shortages in the Southern NH real 
estate market prove to be of great concern regarding a bleak and uncertain future for all 
tradesmen in the area. When Aaron asked me to support this project, I knew it was something I 
had to get behind. People want to live in New Hampshire, and with workplace dynamics 
changing to more at home working, people who were once forced to live in locations for 
commuting reasons have found that NH is where they want to be. A development like this is 
what the State and Londonderry needs in a first step effort to resolve our current housing crisis 
and protect hardworking tradesmen like myself.  
 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Brian Hardwick 
19 Wilson Road 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
603-235-5344 
 





To Whom This Concerns, 
 
 
My name is Nick Thibodeau of 45 Auburn Rd in Londonderry, NH. My wife Keri and I purchased 
our home in 2012 since then we’ve been lucky enough to grow our family and now have 3 
amazing children that we are raising in this Town.  We’ve been in the market for a new home 
for over 3 years and continue to be haunted by the consistent headlines of inventory shortages. 
This has been frustrating and at times feels hopeless with no relief in sight. Over the last year 
not only has the inventory shortages affected our search, but also the cost of homes has 
skyrocketed to the point of unaffordable with Sellers trying to capitalize on the enormous 
increases in home values. 
 
I am not one to get involved in other people’s business, but when Aaron approached me and 
asked me to review the project he’s proposing on Young Road, my first questions after 
reviewing his concept package were: 1. “Why aren’t all towns aren’t allowing developments like 
this?” This type of development simply makes sense for the current consumer aged 
approximately 25-40 to have a community that takes care of itself regarding landscaping, snow-
removal, and trash removal -- amenities like this ensure a development stay looking pristine 
and holds its value into the future. Additionally, an HOA development allows towns to benefit 
from increased tax revenue that will not be reduced due to the fact snow removal and trash 
pickup are included in the HOA. 
 
My wife and I are both self-employed on top of raising our children, and I won’t lie we don’t 
have time to take care of the exterior of our property, and this adds stress to my household. I 
wish that these units could be four-bedroom units so that my family could benefit from a 
development idea like this, but instead we’re hoping that home prices can level out so that we 
can actively continue to pursue our search for a new home in this town.  
 
 
Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions, but as I stated above, this is the type of 
developments that need to be getting approved in 2022.  
 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Nick Thibodeau 
45 Auburn Rd 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
603 235 8276 



TO: Town of Londonderry, NH
RE: DHB Residential Project - Zoning Variance

To whom it may concern,

My name is Jill O’Shaughnessy, and I am the Broker/Owner of Jill & Co. Realty

Group of Salem, NH. My company, composed of 35 full-time real estate professionals, sell

homes predominantly in the Southern NH area. We work with numerous buyers every day

looking to buy specifically in the town of Londonderry due to its convenient location,

excellent school system, and numerous restaurants/shops/entertainment.

Statewide, we’ve been experiencing an inventory concern since 2017. Over the last

two years, that inventory concern has become a real issue. In 2021, the average month's

supply for the State of New Hampshire was 0.97 - that means it would take less than one

month for all the homes on the market to sell out, given the monthly sales volume. I’ve been

a top-producing agent since 2004, and I’ve never seen a market quite like this one. �e

majority of buyers cannot compete in a market with high home prices and very low

inventory. It has driven many buyers to bid hundreds of thousands of dollars over market

value in order to buy a home. We’ve experienced firsthand the disappointment from so

many buyers who cannot a�ord to outbid 20+ other buyers on a purchase or don’t feel

secure dropping contingencies to make their o�ers stronger.



�e inventory issue is partly due to the overwhelming number of buyers and the lack

of new listings. Even though the equity cash out is incredibly desirable for sellers, many

don’t want to sell because they don’t want to be a buyer in this market. At the pace we are

currently at, I predict the 2022 market to be very similar to the 2021 market - major

inventory issues and rising home prices.

We can help normalize the housing market at the local level by allowing for more

new construction properties to be built. New construction will help calm the inventory issue

by opening up a new market for buyers. My company and I hear it every day from buyers -

“I’d much rather just build new because I don’t want to compete with other buyers in the

resale market.” Currently, many towns’ zoning regulations are not in line with the housing

market. �ese zoning regulations need to be revised to allow for more builds. Most buyers,

especially those searching in a town like Londonderry, place more importance on the actual

home and less importance on the lot size and maintenance. A larger lot size requires more

time, energy, and money. Since the pandemic, the average buyer has a new perspective of

what is important in life: spending time with their family and friends. �erefore, a new

development with smaller lot sizes or communities with an HOA covering exterior

maintenance is highly desirable for today’s buyers of Londonderry, NH.

I hope the Town of Londonderry will consider these firsthand experiences and

market facts when deciding on density allotments for new construction developments.

Jill O’Shaughnessy

Broker/Owner - Jill & Co. Realty Group



 December 2, 2021 

 To whom it may concern: 

 I am writing to share my support in the proposed neighborhood “The Farm” for the following 
 reasons. As a full time  REALTOR®  in the Southern NH markets for the last 12+ years, I have 
 had a first row seat in witnessing the negative effects that the changing markets have had on 
 the average home buyer. 

 Just a few years ago it was not outside of the realm of possibility for a buyer to have several 
 dozen homes to select from in an affordable price range. A home that offered a sufficient 
 amount of bedrooms, baths, and space for a growing family. For the last few years we have 
 seen inventory drop to anywhere between 10-20 homes for an  entire town  at any given time. 
 With the desire to live in Southern NH increasing by the day, buyers are subject to extreme 
 bidding wars, terms that are unfavorable/risky, and pricing that is unaffordable. 

 The style and layout of the proposed homes at The Farm would satisfy a huge gap in the market 
 place between conservatively sized condos and larger homes. The latter which has been falling 
 out of favor for most people as they are quite often a challenge to afford and maintain. The 
 amenities that “The Farm” will provide, along with moderately sized homes and affordable prices 
 will allow the average home buyer more time to focus on their career, their family and their 
 hobbies. All things which many families have been forced to pick just one. The proposed styles 
 are what the consumer wants and they are economical to build. 

 Further, adding this neighborhood would prove to be a benefit to those that surround the 
 proposed site. Considering commercial space, rental housing or elderly would unfortunately 
 negatively affect those close to the site. It has been said time and time again that the best 
 solution to an inventory crisis is new construction. There is no better building team than DHB 
 Homes. I have personally sold several of their homes and all of my clients are extremely happy 
 with the quality, commitment to excellence, and the process. DHB is committed to leaving their 
 community better than they found that and they have proven that time and again. 

 Thank you for taking the time to read this. If I can be of further assistance, please feel free to 
 reach out at any time. 

 Kindly, 
 Kathryn M. Early, 
 Coco, Early & Associates in MA (9576463) & NH (068330) 
 Call or Text: 978 257 7683 
 Office: 978 687 8484 : 251 Broadway, Methuen, MA 01844 
 13 Locations in MA & NH 
 Email:  kearly@cocoearly.com 



 
 
 
 
January 18, 2022 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My name is Mary-Jo Driggers, and I have been a licensed Realtor in New Hampshire for 18 years. I have 
been a top-producer at Keller Williams on a steady basis and possess a real-time and in-depth 
knowledge of the Southern New Hampshire real estate market. I have worked on multiple occasions 
with Cedar Crest Development, and many other developers in the Southern New Hampshire area. Since 
the start of 2020, there has been a consistent and severe housing shortage in Southern New Hampshire. 
The number of homes on the market has dropped significantly since only 2020, with a current supply of 
less than 10 homes on the market in any price range in the entire Town of Londonderry! As you know, 
Londonderry is a highly desirable Town for families for many reasons – low crime, fantastic schools, 
great extra-curricular activities, plentiful shopping, restaurants and more. However, many families and 
individuals alike are pushed out of being able to purchase in Londonderry because of close to zero 
supply and an extremely competitive real estate environment for those homes that are for sale.  
 
The Farm is an ideal community for the Town of Londonderry because it brings plentiful supply to the 
area. Many Millennials are looking for a new and relatively affordable house, not one they need to 
spend their precious time and hard-earned money fixing before their family can even call it “home”. 
Additionally, an HOA community which includes snow removal, trash pick up and lawn maintenance is 
something that most people strive for in today’s crazy world. Being able to spend extra time with family 
and friends is the most important thing – life is short and should not be taken for granted.  
 
The style of the homes presented by Cedar Crest development for The Farm are not only aesthetically 
pleasing with great curb appeal, but they’re also functional on the interior featuring open concept living 
and great kitchen space. People today need well-designed and well-planned out space, but do not 
necessarily want huge acreage of land and 4,000SF+ of living space requiring endless maintenance and 
costs.  
 
Overall, The Farm is something that would do Londonderry a great justice. I live in Salem and would also 
100% support a community of this nature should it hopefully be presented at some point in the near 
future.  
 
Thank you in advance for taking the time to read this letter. Please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Mary-Jo Driggers | REALTOR 
Keller Williams Gateway Realty  | Salem 
130 Main Street | Salem, NH  03079 
Tel 603-912-5470 | Cell 603-234-2812 Fax 603-912-5604 | mj@mjdriggers.com 



To Whom It May Concern,

As a real estate agent in Southern New Hampshire, I was thrilled to hear of 
the proposal of THE FARM development. In a market that has presented us with 
overcoming the obstacles of minimal inventory, high demand, and a fierce 
competitiveness, this project is exactly the development this area is in need of. 
With the significant shortage in housing, this development will help with the 
demand for new homes and keep new construction prices lower. 

In my personal opinion, this location fits perfectly in the already developed 
residential area, and would compliment it well, rather than other options of 
commercial business or apartment complexes. These stylish homes are not only 
economical to build, but they meet the needs of today’s buyers. By providing the 
sought after on-trend home where snow and landscaping are easily taken care of 
in their monthly fees, this leaves buyers more time to enjoy with family and friends. 

Overall, there are endless positive outcomes due to this development, and I 
would be happy to see this project begin. Please feel free to contact me with and 
questions and concerns.

Kindly,
Amber Tomlin
Keller Williams Realty - Metropolitan 







 
 

Current State of New Hampshire’s Housing Market 
NHAR last 6 months of headlines 

 



 
January 14, 2022 Report: https://www.nhar.org/news/article/2021-
market-report 
 

2021 Market Report  

 
New Hampshire residential housing inventory dropped to its lowest number on record in 2021, 
pushing prices to historic highs and putting a strain on home buyers who are facing the lowest 
affordability conditions in at least 15 years. 

“Affordability and availability, those are our watchwords,” said 2022 NHAR President Adam 
Gaudet. “This is a wonderful environment for those who want to sell their homes, until they 
have to buy something on the other end.” 

At the end of December, 1,083 single family residential homes were on the market in New 
Hampshire, 34 percent fewer than December of 2020 and a staggering 70 percent less than just 
two years prior. For further context, there were roughly five times as many homes on the 
market in New Hampshire in December 2017 – just four years ago. 

The median price increase spurred by that inventory crunch has been substantial. Prior to May 
2019, New Hampshire had never seen a median price for a single month over $300,000. In 
2021, there were six months of $400,000 or above, and the year-end median price of $395,000 
was 18 percent higher than that of 2020 and the highest ever seen in New Hampshire. 



The result of those inventory and pricing conditions is affordability levels at the lowest in 14 
years. 

Based on an affordability index that measures median household income as compared to the 
median priced home and prevailing interest rates, the end of the year saw the state 19 percent 
below where it had been in terms of affordability a year before, and the 12-month affordability 
average for 2021 was 21 percent below 2020. 

“Nearly anyone who has tried to purchase a home in the past year or two is aware of the 
competition that has existed in the market,” Gaudet said. “More than ever, the winning deals 
have been cash, tens of thousands over asking price, often sight unseen. 

“When the workers that the state needs to fill jobs are being priced out of our communities, 
that’s a crisis, and a real indication that something needs to be done to increase housing stock. 
Our economy depends on a healthy housing inventory.” 

For our detailed December/year-end 2021 market report, click here. For statewide and county 
level data from 1998 to 2020, click here. 

Questions? Please email Communications Director Dave Cummings (dave@nhar.com), or call 
603-225-5549. 
 
 



 
 
12-4-21 NHAR: https://www.nhar.org/news/article/november-sales-down 
 

November sales down  

 
Although media sales price showed virtually no sign of slowing, the pace of New Hampshire 
single family residential sales declined compared to last year for the fifth consecutive month. 

November saw 1,572 sales in the state, a 13 percent decrease from the number sold 
last November. Year to date through the first 11 months, there were 16,030 single family 
residential sales, 4.2 percent behind the same period of last year. 

The median sale price for single family residential homes, meanwhile, continued to rise. The 
$401,000 in November is the highest for the month in New Hampshire history, and the 
$392,500 median price year to date is also a New Hampshire all-time high, and 18 percent over 
the first 11 months of last year. 

For our detailed November 2021 market report, click here. For statewide and county level data 
from 1998 to 2020, click here. 

Questions? Please email Communications Director Dave Cummings (dave@nhar.com), or call 
603-225-5549. 
 
 



10-18-21 NHAR: https://www.nhar.org/news/article/400-month 
 
 

Another $400K month  

 
The median sale price for single family residential homes in New Hampshire was $400,000 in 
September, marking the fifth consecutive month at $400,000 or above. 

Unit sales, meanwhile, dropped for the third straight month in September, falling 9 percent 
from a year ago, and the inventory of homes for sale at the end of September, at 2,049, was 
21 percent below last year. 

Other numbers of note in the September Monthly Market Indicators report: 

x The 2,049 homes on the market represented 1.3 months' supply (a balanced 
market is considered 6-7 months), a 24 percent decline from September 2020. 

x Pending sales were down 9 percent, leaving it likely that October will show a 
fourth consecutive month of sales decreases. 

x Average Days on Market – the time between a listing and an accepted offer – 
was 53 percent below last year at 21 days, marking the fourth straight month of 
three weeks or less. 

For our detailed September 2021 market report, click here. For statewide and county level data 
from 1998 to 2020, click here. 



7-17-21 NHAR: https://www.nhar.org/news/article/price-hike 
 
 
 

Price Hike Continues  

 
It was just over two years ago that residential home sales in New Hampshire crossed the 
$300,000 median price threshold for the first time in the state's history. Just 25 months later, 
we're at $409,000. 

View our video review of the June data here. 

Other numbers of note in the June Monthly Market Indicators report: 

x There were just over 1,900 homes on the market at the end of June, which is 1.2 
months' supply (a balanced market is considered 6-7 months). The 1.2 months is 
exactly the average supply number over the past year in New Hampshire. 

x It was the 12th consecutive month of 100 percent or higher percent of list price 
received, and 104.4 percent marked the highest number in NHAR's records – 
dating back at least 16 years. 

x Average Days on Market – the time between a listing and an accepted offer – 
reached an all-time low of 18 days in June. 

For our detailed June 2021 market report, click here or download the attached PDF. For 
statewide and county level data from 1998 to 2020, click here. 



 
 
6-14-21 NHAR: https://www.nhar.org/news/article/pricey-milestone 
 

A Pricey Milestone  

 
Driven by a continuing trend of historically low inventory, the median price for single family 
residential homes crossed the $400,000 plateau for the first time in New Hampshire history, 
landing at $402,000 in May – a 26-percent increase from a year ago. 

View Dave Cummings' review of the May data here. 

Other numbers of note in the May Monthly Market Indicators report: 

x May marked the sixth consecutive month of one month or less supply, and the 
1,517 homes on the market is a 54 percent drop from May 2020. 

x It was the 11th consecutive month of 100 percent or higher percent of list price 
received, and 104 percent marked the highest number in NHAR's 
records – dating back at least 16 years. 

x Despite affordability nearing an historic low in New Hampshire, pending sales 
saw a 4.4 percent increase in May, in contrast to a national trend of declining 
pending sales.   

For our detailed May 2021 market report, click here or download the attached PDF. For 
statewide and county level data from 1998 to 2020, click here. 



 
 
 
New Hampshire Association of Realtors: 
https://www.nhar.org/resource/market-data 

 

Market Data  
NHAR has compiled year-over-year statewide and county residential housing sales data 
beginning in 1998, and has, since March 2009, provided monthly reports to our membership. 

In 1998, the statewide median price for a single-family residential home was $127,500. That 
number rose to its peak of $270,000 in 2005, a remarkable 112 percent increase (a 16 percent 
per year average increase, or 11.3 percent compounded annually), after which we witnessed 
four consecutive years of median price declines (1.9 percent in 2006, 1.6 percent in 2007, 9.9 
percent in 2008, 9.8 percent in 2009) that seem particularly dramatic due to the booming 
market of the seven years prior. 

We then witnessed a stabilization in the housing market, with less dramatic median price 
decreases in 2010 and 2011 and, in 2012, a 21 percent increase in unit sales from 2011. In 2013, 
we began talking less about “recovery" and more about a normalized market — with the most 
residential unit sales since 2005 and a $220,000 median price for the year, 9 percent higher 
than 2012 and the highest since 2008. 

And whereas 2014 is what we could call a year of stabilization, 2015 and 2016 came in strong 
with steady monthly increases throughout both. In 2015, we saw yearly statewide increases of 
12 percent in unit sales and 5.5 percent in median sales price, while 2016 witnessed a. 8.7 
percent hike in unit sales and 3.3 percent in median price. In fact, the 17,567 residential unit 
sales in 2016 were the most in NHAR's tracking history (1998 to present) and the highest 
median price ($249,50) since 2007. 

Those trends have continued since, with unit sales over the last five years staying between 
roughly 17,500 and 18,500 while median prices have continued to climb rapidly, particularly in 
light of the Covid-19 pandemic and the attendant inventory crisis. Most recently, 2021 saw the 
year-end median price land at a record-high $395,000 — an 18 percent jump over 2020 and a 
staggering 96 percent increase in 10 years. 



 STAFF MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Zoning Board of Adjustment         Date: January 17, 2022 
From: Colleen P. Mailloux, AICP, Town Planner 

Nick Codner, Chief Building Inspector/Zoning Administrator 
Re: Case Nos. 11/17/2021-3 & 4 

            
 
The Londonderry Zoning Ordinance (LZO) Section 4.2.2.3.B provides for the permitted density for multi-
family housing.  For developments proposed to be served by onsite septic systems, there must be at least 
14,000SF of area per dwelling unit.  In addition, permitted density is further subject to the density 
requirements as required by the minimum lot size by soil type, with the modification: one and two-
bedroom units, lot size x 0.65, three bedroom units, lot size x 0.85.   
 
The purpose and intent of the inclusion of soils-based density calculations is “to protect groundwater 
quality and to promote public health and safety” (LZO 4.2.2.3.B.1.b).  For this reason, the LZO is 
intentionally more restrictive than the NHDES soils-based design loading capacity for septic systems. 
 
Based on the soils data submitted by the applicant, Staff have determined that, in accordance with the 
Zoning Ordinance, the subject parcels have a total permitted lot density of 20.65 three-bedroom units 
(see calculations below).   
 
The Applicant is requesting a variance to allow 55 three-bedroom units where 20.65 are permitted.   
 

Soil 
Type Site Area  (SF) 

Londonderry  
Density Factor 

(SF) 

3 bedroom 
lot density 

factor   

Allowed 
Density 

- Lot     
          

328-B 431,856 65,750 0.85 55,888 7.73    
328-D 33,668 86,750 0.85 73,738 0.46    
311-B 87,470 54,500 0.85 46,325 1.89    
311-C 47,122 60,500 0.85 51,425 0.92    
321-B 34,307 54,500 0.85 46,325 0.74    
321-D 10,969 67,500 0.85 57,375 0.19    
323-B 204,646 54,500 0.85 46,325 4.42    
323-C 25,654 60,500 0.85 51,425 0.50    
323-D 15,382 67,500 0.85 57,375 0.27    
511-B 82,764 106,000 0.85 90,100 0.92    
311-B 93,133 54,500 0.85 46,325 2.01    
311-C 24,300 60,500 0.85 51,425 0.47    
328-B 5,000 65,750 0.85 55,888 0.09    
511-B 4,800 106,000 0.85 90,100 0.05    

Total SF 1,101,071        
Ac 25.28        

         Total 20.65 3-bedroom units 
 

 



To Whom It May Concern,

As a real estate agent in Southern New Hampshire, I was thrilled to hear of 
the proposal of THE FARM development. In a market that has presented us with 
overcoming the obstacles of minimal inventory, high demand, and a fierce 
competitiveness, this project is exactly the development this area is in need of. 
With the significant shortage in housing, this development will help with the 
demand for new homes and keep new construction prices lower. 

In my personal opinion, this location fits perfectly in the already developed 
residential area, and would compliment it well, rather than other options of 
commercial business or apartment complexes. These stylish homes are not only 
economical to build, but they meet the needs of today’s buyers. By providing the 
sought after on-trend home where snow and landscaping are easily taken care of 
in their monthly fees, this leaves buyers more time to enjoy with family and friends. 

Overall, there are endless positive outcomes due to this development, and I 
would be happy to see this project begin. Please feel free to contact me with and 
questions and concerns.

Kindly,
Amber Tomlin
Keller Williams Realty - Metropolitan 



January 14, 2022 
 
 
 
Town of Londonderry, NH 
268B Mammoth Road 
Zoning Board of Adjustments 
RE: The Farm Development  
 
 
 
To Whom This May Concern, 
 
 
My name is Brian Hardwick of 19 Wilson Road, Londonderry, NH. I moved to Londonderry three 
years ago from Dunbarton, NH where I raised my family.  I had been looking for a buildable lot 
that fit all my family’s needs, and when this opportunity presented itself, I knew it was 
something I could not pass up on purchasing. I have always wanted to build my own home from 
the ground up, and this is what I was able to do in Londonderry, where to this day I couldn’t be 
happier living.  
 
I own a framing company that I’ve operated for over 30 years with the hope of passing it along 
to my son soon. Finding work in new developments has never been an issue over the last 30 
years, except for the great recession of 2008. The current real estate market is a true concern 
for tradesmen like me, and the continued housing/inventory shortages in the Southern NH real 
estate market prove to be of great concern regarding a bleak and uncertain future for all 
tradesmen in the area. When Aaron asked me to support this project, I knew it was something I 
had to get behind. People want to live in New Hampshire, and with workplace dynamics 
changing to more at home working, people who were once forced to live in locations for 
commuting reasons have found that NH is where they want to be. A development like this is 
what the State and Londonderry needs in a first step effort to resolve our current housing crisis 
and protect hardworking tradesmen like myself.  
 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Brian Hardwick 
19 Wilson Road 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
603-235-5344 
 



To Whom It May Concern- 

My name is Carmel Shea.  I am a 20-year resident of Londonderry as well as the owner of O’Shea’s Caife 

& Tae.  I am writing this letter in support of Aaron Orso and DHB Homes’ proposed development, The 

Farm.   

Over the past 2 decades I have seen many things change in town, but the one constant has been the need 

for housing.  Many people are drawn to this town for its quaint New England charm, highly recognized 

school system, and proximity to Boston.  However, the thing that makes Londonderry truly special, is its 

people and the sense of community that we share.   

The addition of The Farm to Londonderry gives the town an opportunity to further strengthen that sense 

of community by bringing in new young families.  These families, more than ever, value work-life 

balance and want to focus their time on friends, family, and community involvement rather than 

landscaping and snow removal.  The Farm will give them exactly that.   

There will also be a positive economic impact on the town and its businesses through increased tax 

revenues, job creation, and spending.  This type of development would also help attract new businesses 

to meet the needs of a growing community. 

In conclusion, I feel that The Farm would not only meet the growing demand for housing in 

Londonderry, but also continue to stimulate the growth of the local economy and position Londonderry 

for an even brighter future. 

Kind Regards, 

Carmel Shea 



 December 2, 2021 

 To whom it may concern: 

 I am writing to share my support in the proposed neighborhood “The Farm” for the following 
 reasons. As a full time  REALTOR®  in the Southern NH markets for the last 12+ years, I have 
 had a first row seat in witnessing the negative effects that the changing markets have had on 
 the average home buyer. 

 Just a few years ago it was not outside of the realm of possibility for a buyer to have several 
 dozen homes to select from in an affordable price range. A home that offered a sufficient 
 amount of bedrooms, baths, and space for a growing family. For the last few years we have 
 seen inventory drop to anywhere between 10-20 homes for an  entire town  at any given time. 
 With the desire to live in Southern NH increasing by the day, buyers are subject to extreme 
 bidding wars, terms that are unfavorable/risky, and pricing that is unaffordable. 

 The style and layout of the proposed homes at The Farm would satisfy a huge gap in the market 
 place between conservatively sized condos and larger homes. The latter which has been falling 
 out of favor for most people as they are quite often a challenge to afford and maintain. The 
 amenities that “The Farm” will provide, along with moderately sized homes and affordable prices 
 will allow the average home buyer more time to focus on their career, their family and their 
 hobbies. All things which many families have been forced to pick just one. The proposed styles 
 are what the consumer wants and they are economical to build. 

 Further, adding this neighborhood would prove to be a benefit to those that surround the 
 proposed site. Considering commercial space, rental housing or elderly would unfortunately 
 negatively affect those close to the site. It has been said time and time again that the best 
 solution to an inventory crisis is new construction. There is no better building team than DHB 
 Homes. I have personally sold several of their homes and all of my clients are extremely happy 
 with the quality, commitment to excellence, and the process. DHB is committed to leaving their 
 community better than they found that and they have proven that time and again. 

 Thank you for taking the time to read this. If I can be of further assistance, please feel free to 
 reach out at any time. 

 Kindly, 
 Kathryn M. Early, 
 Coco, Early & Associates in MA (9576463) & NH (068330) 
 Call or Text: 978 257 7683 
 Office: 978 687 8484 : 251 Broadway, Methuen, MA 01844 
 13 Locations in MA & NH 
 Email:  kearly@cocoearly.com 



December 1, 2021 

Town of Londonderry NH 

268B Mammoth Road  

Londonderry NH 03053 

Attn: ZBA/ Planning/ Building Department(s) 

Re: The Farm- Proposed Development 

 

To Whom it may concern, 

I have known Aaron and Kate Orso of DHB Homes for several years. I met them both while searching for 

a new home.  

I have had the opportunity to tour both individual single-family homes, residential developments and 

their condominium projects, all of which are well planned and executed. 

 I purchased a single-family home on 19 Jefferson Drive Londonderry NH from DHB Homes in October 

2019. The process could not have gone better. In fact, in the eleventh hour the buyers of my previous 

home in Derry NH hit a road block in closing on their home in Pelham NH. The domino effect caused a 

two-week delay in my closing on the 19 Jefferson Rd Londonderry home with DHB. Aaron was very 

understanding and accommodating given our situation. 

DHB Homes is an extremely reputable contractor/developer and build excellent quality homes. Their 

sub-contractors are excellent as well. 

While many builders are content to build cookie cutter homes with little regard for quality and style, 

DHB Homes are unique, well-built and affordable in todays over inflated market. 

Aaron Orso, Kate Orson and Rob Meisner are easy to work with, communicate well and genuinely care 

about their clientele. 

I have reviewed the concept for “The Farm” and whole heartedly endorse it. So much so that my wife 

and I may consider selling our current DHB Home on Jefferson Drive and building at “The Farm”. 

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions. 

Respectfully yours, 

Michael Lucci 

19 Jefferson Drive 

Londonderry NH 03035-3647 

603-718-5581 

mlucci210@gmail.com 



 

CAPT JAMIE C. FREDERICK 
15 Wilson Road 

Londonderry, NH 03053 
Jamie.c.frederick@gmail.com/603-818-2384 

 
 
Zoning Board of Adjustment 
Town of Londonderry 
268B Mammoth Road 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
 
December 3, 2021 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
I am writing in support of DHB’s request to build a development, “The Farm,” on Young Road, 
Londonderry, NH. I currently reside in a DHB home at 15 Wilson Road, Londonderry. We 
purchased this home as new construction in 2017, and could not be happier with the overall 
experience and quality of our home. The DHB team is incredibly professional and the quality 
and workmanship of their homes is truly superb.  
 
Rising property values and lack of inventory have created a strain on the local real estate 
market, and additional high-quality and affordable housing options will only benefit the 
community. “The Farm” is proposed as a Home Owner Association (HOA) development, so the 
town will not absorb additional trash or snow removal expenses. The proposed location, Young 
Road, offers future residents easy access to existing roads and I93.  
 
In closing, I ask you to strongly consider approving DHBs request to build “The Farm,” on Young 
Road, Londonderry. The addition of more affordable, smaller housing will eventually bring 
down costs and improve the efficiency of the local market. DHB is a local, family-owned 
business that builds quality homes that will benefit our community for many years to come. If 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 603-818-2384. Thank you for your 
consideration in this matter. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Jamie. C. Frederick 
Captain, U.S. Coast Guard 









To Whom It May Concern:

My name is Trevor O’Brien, I’m a proud Londonderry resident & local REALTOR. My wife 
and I are grateful to live in a community with such great schools, wonderful recreational 
programs, and thriving small businesses. We couldn’t ask for a better hometown for our kids. 

As a REALTOR, I know that Londonderry is frequently the top choice for Buyers. 
However, the inventory can’t keep up with the demand. I believe a development like Young 
Road is exactly what this town needs; a place for folks who are living in their current 
Londonderry home to upgrade. That in turn would make it more realistic for first-time home 
buyers to purchase in Londonderry.

Every time I speak with friends here in town about real estate the number one thing I 
hear is “We would love to sell and upgrade but where would we go”. I mentioned this idea to a 
friend the other day and his eyes lit up with excitement. He & his wife have been dreaming 
about buying new construction without having to move their kids from Londonderry. Our fellow 
residents need more housing options so they’re able to stay in the town they love. 

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Trevor O’Brien
31 Whiteplains Ave
Londonderry Resident 
Beautify Londonderry Member
LBC Coach
REALTOR



Town of Londonderry,

I would like to express my interest in the approval of the proposed 
Young Road project.  As a Londonderry resident since 2015, my family 
has benefited from all that our town offers.  Our family of four have all 
found our path in this suburban oasis.  One thing that is lacking in our 
town is affordable, single family homes.  This project will, in my 
opinion, provide young families with the opportunity to experience “the 
Londonderry difference” and begin making memories of their own.
 
Brad Dembkoski 
M: (978) 430-6985
E: brad_dembkoski@comcast.com
Town of Londonderry Resident/Volunteer
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Memorandum 

 
Date: February 2, 2022 

 

To: Laura Gandia and Nick Codner, Town of Londonderry, New Hampshire 

 

Cc: John Trottier, Colleen Mailloux, Kevin Smith   

 

From: John G. Cronin, Esq. 

 

Re: Cedar Crest Development 

 

 

Laura and Nick, 

 

 Our office is assisting Cedar Crest Development (“CCD”) in connection with their efforts 

to develop a market rate housing project on a parcel of land with access off of Youngs Road.  

Due to CCDs experience and positive relationship with the town, we are not as active as we are 

with less seasoned developers.  I attended the initial hearing at the ZBA.  I was under the 

impression, prior to the hearing, that the project was designed as a market rate community with 

price ranges below the top of the market in a manner that was preferred by the town.  The ZBA 

appeared receptive and supportive of the plan until Deb Paul, the Town Council Liaison, spoke 

and raised a host of planning board issues.  The commentary appeared to distract the ZBA and 

the matter was continued.  One of the concerns was density and the other was traffic.   

 

 As we prepare for the next ZBA meeting, I hope to obtain a staff report or comment that 

is positive rather than negative.  The worst thing for us is to go to a meeting, present the case, 

and be hit by a torpedo, raising a new issue or criticism from the staff table.  This morning I 

reviewed the zoning ordinance to get a handle on density.  The project is designed as a multi-

family project with fifty (50) units.  My understanding is that the town is taking the position that 

the density should be calculated by a table created for lots improved with a traditional homes 

many of which have four bedrooms.  The use of the single family table yields a density of 20 

something units and ignores the express goal of the ordinance which is to provide greater density 

in the multi-family, RIII zone.  Use of the single family table produces a result that is counter to 

the goals of the ordinance.  A project with 20 something units is a non-starter for the type of 

development proposed and we think it best to try to reach an agreement on density prior to 

proceeding further.  Unless Table/Schedule 2 is missing from the online document and actually 

exists somewhere, the ordinance is ambiguous.  Land use regulations should be drafted so they 

can be read and understood by the average ordinary person.  In this case, I have had multiple 

experienced engineers, several land use lawyers and seasoned developers review the ordinance 

and all agree it is not comprehensible.   
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 What we do know is that the State, by and through the DES, established soil tables that 

provide lot sizing by soil type as a benchmark for safe and efficient septic loading.  The DES 

tables are widely used to determine lot and unit sizing.  Septic systems are designed and 

approved based on the DES tables.  On this property, the DES tables indicate 76 units can be 

developed in accord with the lot loading requirements.  We recognize towns can temper 

constitutionally protected property rights by unambiguous and narrowly tailored zoning 

provisions that are not arbitrary.  Regulations must also be fair and not result in a regulatory 

taking of property rights.  The current battle cry from Concord is the need for more housing of 

every type and kind.  Almost every day there is an article or report about the scarcity of housing.  

The proposed project addresses the state wide need and there are few market rate projects in the 

projected price point and with modest square footage.  

 

 The ask is for staff to agree to a density of fifty (50) units before the next ZBA meeting.  

We contend the “ask” is fair, reasonable and proper for the following reasons: 

 

1. The Zoning Ordinance (“ZO”) provides density requirements in Section 4, titled, 

“Use and Dimensional Regulations”; 

2. Each subsection of the ZO provides specific density requirements by District; 

3. Section 4.22 is titled, Multi- Family Residential (R-III); 

4. The objectives of the R-III District is to increase residential density ….[w]hile 

maintaining a fixed maximum density. Section 4.2.2.1; 

5. The density, design and dimensional requirements of 4.2.2.3(B) shall be applied to 

the development lot and not the internal legal lots;  

6. 4.2.2.3(b) provides for developments with on-site septic, there shall be at least 14,000 

square feet per dwelling unit.  In addition, … density shall be subject to additional 

density by “minimum soil type” in Table 2 of Section 9.2.1.  Section 9.2 relates to 

building code amendments and does not include such a section or a Table 2; 

7. The express intent of the additional requirement is to protect ground water quality and 

to promote public health and safety. 

8. We know the DES tables protect ground water and are designed to promote public 

health, and safety;  

9. In light of the ambiguity, we contend density derived by the DES tables will meet the 

desired intent and protect the ground water and quality and promote public health and 

safety; 

10. There is a willingness to agree to a condition to limit the use to fifty (50) units rather 

than the seventy-six (76) units allowed by DES tables as the site is not proper for than 

may units. 

 

 We do not believe the use of the single family table is fair or proper and it results in an 

arbitrary result and a regulatory taking.  Please reply whether you will support fifty (50) units.  If 

you do not support fifty (50) units, please let me know the density you believe is correct and the 

reasons supporting your conclusions.  We are willing to have a call or meeting to walk through 

the issues as the other matters are not relevant if we don’t have an agreement or consensus on 

density.  Our hope is to work it out rather than pursue other options.  Please note in your review, 

the analysis above does not consider the arguments for “snob zoning” and “arbitrary regulation” 

if the ordinance was drafted with the proper sections and tables.  In this political and housing 



3 
 

climate, I suspect fact finders would be concerned that a wealthy town imposed greater 

requirements than the State reportedly for density (growth control), when the State numbers were 

designed to protect water quality and promote public health and safety.   

 

 I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

END. 

 

 

 

 

     

  

 

 

  



To whom it may concern,

My fiancé and I bought our first home here in town during the summer of 2020 
and we could not love it here any more! It has come to my attention that there is the 
possibility of Young Road Developments starting a project here in town has met some 
push back. With inventory in town being so low(and thus keeping current homeowners 
to not look to sell their houses for fear of not finding another one) I feel like 
developments such as this would be a great thing for our town to help grow and help 
with our economy! I would strongly support this and future developments!

Sincerely,
Nicco DeMasco  
2 Reverend Parker Rd
Londonderry



To Whom This Concerns, 

My name is Nick Thibodeau of 45 Auburn Rd in Londonderry, NH. My wife Keri and I purchased 
our home in 2012 since then we’ve been lucky enough to grow our family and now have 3 
amazing children that we are raising in this Town.  We’ve been in the market for a new home 
for over 3 years and continue to be haunted by the consistent headlines of inventory shortages. 
This has been frustrating and at times feels hopeless with no relief in sight. Over the last year 
not only has the inventory shortages affected our search, but also the cost of homes has 
skyrocketed to the point of unaffordable with Sellers trying to capitalize on the enormous 
increases in home values. 

I am not one to get involved in other people’s business, but when Aaron approached me and 
asked me to review the project he’s proposing on Young Road, my first questions after 
reviewing his concept package were: 1. “Why aren’t all towns aren’t allowing developments like 
this?” This type of development simply makes sense for the current consumer aged 
approximately 25-40 to have a community that takes care of itself regarding landscaping, snow-
removal, and trash removal -- amenities like this ensure a development stay looking pristine 
and holds its value into the future. Additionally, an HOA development allows towns to benefit 
from increased tax revenue that will not be reduced due to the fact snow removal and trash 
pickup are included in the HOA. 

My wife and I are both self-employed on top of raising our children, and I won’t lie we don’t 
have time to take care of the exterior of our property, and this adds stress to my household. I 
wish that these units could be four-bedroom units so that my family could benefit from a 
development idea like this, but instead we’re hoping that home prices can level out so that we 
can actively continue to pursue our search for a new home in this town.  

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions, but as I stated above, this is the type of 
developments that need to be getting approved in 2022.  

Thanks, 

Nick Thibodeau 
45 Auburn Rd 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
603 235 8276 





CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links,
especially from unknown senders.

Hi Laura,

I hope all is well!  We wanted to reach out as neighbors to The Learning Tree have brought to our attention the proposal for 20
Young Road in Londonderry (case no. 11/17/2021-3).  We understand we are not an abutter according to the documents but
we did want to take a moment to voice our concerns regarding the added housing proposals for this already busy area. We are
thankful to be located in Londonderry on both Young Road and Crosby Lane and have a successful child care center at those
locations.  We are concerned that the added traffic will pose safety issues on several levels.  The traffic already is a challenge
getting out on 102 both in the morning and in the evening. Young Road is often used as a cut through if traffic backing up.  We
also have about 200 Londonderry children and their families using that entrance on a regular basis and would be concerned for
their safety.  Living in town as well, we know how important it is to have a thriving community but also the amount homes
proposed on small lots seems excessive and the traffic along 102 is already a challenge.  When we first opened in 2017 we did
complete a traffic study and at that time is was borderline a concern.  There are also several bus stops along the Young Road
area.  

We thank you for taking the time to hear our concern.  

Thank You,

Nicole Pooler
Katlyn McKenzie
Michelle Brutus

-- 
The Learning Tree Early Education Center, LLC
2 Young Road & 3 Crosby Lane
Londonderry, NH 03053
603-818-8864 or 603-965-4723
thelearningtreenh@gmail.com

Archived: Wednesday, February 23, 2022 11:39:02 AM
From: Learning Tree 
Mail received time: Wed, 15 Dec 2021 08:48:52
Sent: Wed, 15 Dec 2021 08:47:27 
To: Laura Gandia 
Subject: 20 Young Road
Sensitivity: Normal
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links,
especially from unknown senders.

Archived: Wednesday, February 23, 2022 11:39:05 AM
From: Heather Vose 
Mail received time: Wed, 17 Nov 2021 16:26:09
Sent: Wed, 17 Nov 2021 16:26:00 
To: Laura Gandia 
Subject: Re: Variance application for Rockingham Road
Sensitivity: Normal

Hi Laura, I didn’t have much time to prepare a formal detailed opposing request, but enough to share my concerns. 
Thank you and kindly,
Heather Vose 

mailto:hmvose@comcast.net
mailto:hmvose@comcast.net


Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 17, 2021, at 2:25 PM, Laura Gandia <lgandia@londonderrynh.org> wrote:

� ?
 
 
From: Laura Gandia 
Sent: Wednesday, November 17, 2021 12:44 PM
To: 'hmvose@comcast.net' <hmvose@comcast.net>
Subject: FW: RE: Variance application for Rockingham Road
 
Attached is the variance application as requested.
 
Thank you,
 
Laura J. Gandia
Associate Planner
Town of Londonderry
268B Mammoth Road
Londonderry, New Hampshire 03053
(603) 432-1100 x134
 

This email was scanned by Bitdefender 
Confidentiality Notice: the information contained in this email and any attachments may be legally privileged
and confidential. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify
the sender and permanently delete the e-mail and any attachments immediately. You should not retain, copy or
use this e-mail or any attachments for any purpose, nor disclose all or any part of the contents to any other
person.   ​​  
<11.17.21-3 case file.pdf>
<Scheme - A plan.pdf>
<11.17.21-4 case file.pdf>
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SIGHT DISTANCE PLAN & PROFILE

The Dubay Group, Inc.
136 Harvey Rd. Bldg B101
Londonderry, NH 03053
603-458-6462 - www.thedubaygroup.com
Engineers Planners Surveyors

WILEY HILL SUBDIVISION

BELIZE REAL ESTATE HOLDING, LLC
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